

## DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY

HUNTSVILLE CENTER, CORPS OF ENGINEERS P.O. BOX 1600 HUNTSVILLE, ALABAMA 35807-4301

ATTENTION OF:

December 6, 2004

Reply to: Office of Counsel (CEHNC-OC)

Alabama Environmental Management Commission Ms Debi Thomas, Executive Assistant P.O. Box 301463 Montgomery, AL 36130-1463

Subject: Withdrawal of Request for Hearing, Case Number 04-11

Dear Ms Thomas:

On behalf of the U.S. Army Engineering and Support Center, Huntsville, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, I hereby withdraw the Request for a Hearing before the Alabama Environmental Management Commission that was submitted back on August 30, 2004, and subsequently assigned to Chief Judge Walter S. Turner for adjudication.

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.

Sincerely,

Margaret Simmons Attorney of Record for

U.S. Army Corps of Engineers

cc:

Thomas L. Johnston, Attorney for ADEM

Victor T. Hudson, Attorney for Tetra Tech Foster Wheeler, Inc.

Jeanne E. Grasso, Attorney for Tetra Tech Foster Wheeler, Inc.

Michael C. Bobrick, Attorney for Ft. McClellan, Alabama

Steve Miller, Refuge Manager, Mountain Longleaf National Wildlife Refuge, USFWS